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Principal’s Report

Term 3 Draws To An End
This Friday, we will be at the end of Term 3 and looking forward to a well-earned two-week 
break. I would like to congratulate the students on a successful term and the staff for their 
ongoing commitment and professionalism. I hope that everyone has a safe and enjoyable holiday 
and we look forward to seeing you all return on Monday 14 October for the beginning of what will 
no doubt be a very busy Term 4.

Regional South Awards
In Week 8, we celebrated the contributions that 
Mrs Amanda Bleeker and Mrs Amanda Hawker 
have made to our school over a long period 
of time at the Regional South Operational 
Directorate Awards. The ceremony was held at 
Russell Vale Public School and was a wonderful 
celebration of Public Education. I would like 
to again congratulate these two very worthy 
recipients for everything they have done and 
continue to do to help make Woonona Public 
School the wonderful place it is.

NAPLAN 2019
Last week, Year 3 and Year 5 students were 
given their NAPLAN results for 2019. Staff have 
had a brief opportunity to investigate these 
results and will have further opportunities in 
Term 4 to digest individual data and group 
trends. What is evident is that the results 
achieved this year are generally very pleasing, 
with our school being above national average 
in every assessed area in both Year 3 and Year 
5. We look forward to using this data, along with all the other forms of data being collected by 
teachers, to continue to support student learning and growth. 
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Trivia Night
I would like to thank our wonderful P&C for the highly successful running of the Trivia Night, held 
last Friday. From all accounts, it was an evening of laughter, with all in attendance enjoying the 
fun, competitive nature of a trivia night. The event was also a very successful fundraiser, with 
over $3800 raised to go directly back into making our school better for our students. Well done 
and thank you to everyone involved.

Regional Athletics
I would like to congratulate our 11 students and two 
teachers who attended the South Coast Regional Athletics 
Carnival in Canberra in Week 8. From all accounts it 
was a fantastic day, with all students enjoying the tough 
competition. I would like to make special mention of Eli, 
who finished 3rd in the U11 Boys 1500m. Eli will now 
represent South Coast at the NSW Championships in Term 
4. Well done!

Library 
Our Library Refurbishment is well on its way, with the 
painters finishing up last week. We now have some work to 
do this week to prepare the room for some carpentry work 
that will occur during the holidays. All is on track so far!

Stage 2 Walking Excursion And Kindy Fairytale
Tomorrow our Stage 2 students will head out for a day of exploration in our local community. A 
carefully planned day has been created, by Mrs Ney and Ms Phillips, which sounds amazing. The 
weather forecast is for a cool 16 degrees, which sounds perfect for a long day of walking. I hope 
our Stage 2 students enjoy learning about the local history. 

On Thursday, our Kindergarten students will be immersed in a day of Fairytale fun. The teachers 
have lots of exciting things planned for the day to engage our students in the magic of fairytales. 
What an exciting day for our youngest students.

As always, these sorts of events do not happen without the wonderful, creative and hardworking 
staff that are driven to provide exciting learning opportunities for our students. Thank you to 
those staff that are involved for your ongoing commitment to making school learning so fun and 
engaging.

Thanks Mrs Bleeker And Mr Mcgee
I would like to thank Mrs Bleeker and Mr McGee for stepping up in the absence of Ms Strinic, 
while she took planned leave. Ms Strinic will return next term. At this time, Mrs Bleeker will return 
to her role as Instructional Leader and Kindergarten Supervisor. Mr McGee will return to his role 
as Kindergarten class teacher.
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SRC Fundraiser
This Thursday, we will be holding a SRC fundraiser for our school and Community of Schools. 
The day will have two main components – students can wear colourful mufti for a gold coin 
donation and can also bring some money to purchase something sweet from our cake stall for 
50c or $1. 

Half the money raised will be combined with the money raised by our other Community of 
Schools, who are also holding a fundraising day at their schools. The money pooled will go 
towards Kidz Wish, with each class doing an activity to learn more about Kidz Wish and the 
wonderful job this charity does to support children who are sick, disadvantaged or have a 
disability, and their families.

The other half of the money raised will go towards the RSPCA. Students across our school 
nominated and voted on the charity they would like to support, with the RSPCA a resounding 
winner.

Thank you to everyone involved in making this day come together, especially our wonderful 
community of bakers who are donating cakes for our stall. I know our hard working SRC 
appreciate your support in making the day a fundraising success.

Play Equipment
Our play equipment has been a huge hit over the last two weeks. Students Kindergarten to Year 
6 have been enjoying their times on the equipment, with lots of smiles and laughter seen and 
heard coming from our newest asset. On behalf of our students, I again thank everyone involved 
for making this project a reality.

Enjoy your week!
Mr Tim Fisher
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Environmental Club News!
The Environmental Club have been busy this week. The 
first job was to clean out the gardens beds, pulling out any 
weeds, but making sure we left our lovely earth worms in 
there to do their job! Then, fresh soil was put in to prepare 
the gardens beds for some new tomato plants. The plan is 
to grow the tomatoes and once they are ready to pick, the 
students will sell them after school next term.

Our Waste Warriors continue to do a great job picking 
up rubbish around the school and making it a clean and 
safe place to play. The students love using the gloves and 
buckets given and we are slowly building up much needed 
garden tools. Any donations are very welcome!

Don’t forget to have a sneak peak at our garden beds and 
watch them grow!

Mrs Lawlor
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An Artist Visit
Stage 2 Meets B. Jane Cowie
Stage 2 were delighted to be visited by B.Jane 
Cowie last week. Jane came in to each and every 
Stage 2 class and talked all about her artwork 
Swirling Surrounds. The installation has been on 
display at Sculptures at Killalea, where it won first 
prize. Jane explained the processes she went 
through to bring her idea into reality. It took 6 years 
from the initial idea to the completed installation. 

Our students were fascinated by the process, all 
the trial and error, problem solving, resilience, 
persistence and collaboration that occurred to 
achieve success. We also learnt that there is a 
lot of maths and science involved in creating art. 
Understanding all these ideas was helped as Jane 
brought in her planning sheets, videos and smaller 
scale models of her work. What a fascinating and 
insightful session it was for all.

Mrs Phillips
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Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

On the 12th October Woonona Public School will be entering a team into the Relay for 

Life at Kerryn McCann Athletics Track at Beaton Park. All students, parents and 

friends are welcome to come along and get involved during the day. 

 

As a school, we will be walking from 10am - 2pm which should still give people plenty 

of time to come down and do some laps. It is a great day with lots of rides, activities, 

food and entertainment provided. 

 

Relay For Life is a fun and moving experience that raises vital funds for the Cancer 

Council’s research, prevention, information and support services. Relay is a chance for 

the Illawarra community to recognise and celebrate local cancer survivors, patients 

and their carers, to honour and remember loved ones lost to cancer and to raise 

money to help save more lives. 

 

This event is the main fundraiser for the Cancer Council of Australia each year and a 

worthy cause for the school to be involved in. 

 

If you or your children would like to join the team and do some walking on the day or 

even just to make a donation the link for the Woonona Public Relay team is below. 

 

https://www.cancercouncil.org.au/relayforlife/teams/ei00126543/ 

 

Woonona Public School P&C 

https://www.cancercouncil.org.au/relayforlife/teams/ei00126543/


 Uniform Shop Opening Hours Term 3
 Tuesday 2:30pm - 3:15pm (odd weeks)
 Friday 8:30am - 9:30am

Calendar subject to change due to unforeseen circumstances.

Please visit the website to view all events, permission notes and information.

https://woonona-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/

Woonona Public School 
Events Calendar 2019

Date Title Description
25/09/2019 Stage 2 Walking Excursion 9:00am - 3:00pm
26/09/2019 SRC Fundraising Day - COS & SRC Fundraiser for KidsWish
26/09/2019 Stage 3 PE @ WHS
27/09/2019 Kindergarten Fairytale Day
15/10/2019 Bike Ed Stage 2 Group 1
16/10/2019 Bike Ed Stage 2 group 2
17/10/2019 Bike Ed Stage 2 group 3
22/10/2019 Kinder 2020 Transition 1:  9:45-10:45am Sport & Games
24/10/2019 School Disco
25/10/2019 Kinder Showcase & Grandparent morning tea 
29/10/2019 Year 5 Try High School for a Day at WHS
29/10/2019 Kinder 2020 Transition 2:  9:45-10:45am Learn & Play & Parent Info 
31/10/2019 Stage 3 Showcase
4/11/2019 Swim Scheme First Day 1:45-2:30pm
4/11/2019 Year 6 Fundraising Meeting 6:30pm
7/11/2019 Kinder 2020 Transition 3: 9:45-10:45am Drop & Go
8/11/2019 PSSA Round 2
13/11/2019 P&C Meeting 6:30pm
14/11/2019 Kinder 2020 Transition 4: 9:45-10:45am Celebration of Transition
15/11/2019 Swim Scheme Last Day 1:45-2:30pm
15/11/2019 PSSA Round 3
22/11/2019 PSSA Round 4
26/11/2019 Year 6 into 7 Parents Information Evening 6:30pm - 8:00pm
29/11/2019 PSSA Round 5
3/12/2019 Yr7 2020 Orientation Day Current Yr6 students
11/12/2019 P&C Meeting 6:30pm



Canteen
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Woonona Public School 

CANTEEN MENU 
TERM 2 2019 

 

YOUR CANTEEN IS RUN ENTIRELY BY VOLUNTEERS 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Order online… 

 
www.quickcliq.com.au 

 
It makes ordering lunches quick and easy! 

 
NOTE: Cut off for orders is 9:00am on the day. 

CANTEEN FOOD 
Available over the counter and for ORDER 
 
Fresh seasonal fruit - whole $0.70 each 
Fresh fruit salad cup $2.00 
Fresh fruit salad cup with 
yoghurt & granola $2.00 
Fresh fruit salad cup with 
dairy-free yoghurt & granola $2.00 
Frozen watermelon wedge $0.20 
Toasties   $0.50 
- Bread with tomato paste & melted cheese  
Popcorn - Freshly air-popped $0.50 
Cheerios in bag  $0.50 
Bread Sticks (grissini) $0.20 
 

FRESHLY MADE TREATS     
When available, over the counter ONLY 
 
Freshly baked fruit muffins $1.00 
Bliss Balls - 2 bliss balls for…  $0.50 
Other various canteen-made treats daily  

 

FROZEN TREATS     
Available at lunch only, over the counter ONLY 
 
Frozen watermelon wedge $0.20 
Frozen fruit cups  $0.20 
- Frozen orange juice 
Large Fruit Cups  $0.50 
- apple & blackcurrent or apple 
Frozen Juicies  $1.00 
- Lemonade, Tropical, Wildberry or Orange 
Vanilla Ice Cream Cup $1.00 
 

DRINKS 
Available over the counter and for ORDER 
 
Water 600ml  $1.50 
Flavoured Milk   $2.00 
- Chocolate or Strawberry 
Poppers (Juice Box) $1.50 
Apple, Orange, Apple & Blackcurrant or Tropical) 
 
Available over the counter ONLY 
Warm or Cold Milo $1.00 

LUNCH 
Available everyday for lunch - ORDER ONLY 
 
HOT FOOD 
Chicken Chippies – 3 pack $1.50 
Chicken Chippies – 5 pack $2.50 
Chicken Wrap   $3.50 
Flame- grilled chicken breast tender  
Optional lettuce and mayonnaise  
Sausage Roll  $3.00 
Sauce - tomato or BBQ $0.20 
Beef Lasagne (GF) $3.00 
Vegetable Lasagne (GF) $3.00 
Macaroni & Cheese (GF) $3.00 
Twista Pasta Bolognaise $3.00 
 
SANDWICHES – all made on wholemeal bread 
Bread - Includes 2 slices $1.00 
Roll  $1.50  
Wrap  $1.50 
 
Toasted (sandwich press) $0.50 
With butter  $0.00 
Without butter  $0.00 
 
Fillings 
Vegemite  $0.50 
Honey  $0.50 
Cheese  $1.00 
Ham  $1.00 
Tuna  $1.00  
Chicken Flame Grilled Tender $1.50 
Egg - boiled  $1.00 
Salad- choose 4 salad items $1.60  
Lettuce   $0.40 
Cucumber  $0.40 
Carrot  $0.40 
Tomato  $0.40 
Beetroot  $0.40 
Mayonnaise  $0.10 

Themed Days 
 
 

• Baked Potato Monday $4.00 
- Ham & Cheese OR Mexican (meat-free) 

• Pizza Tuesday $4.00 
– Canteen-made 
– Ham & Pineapple OR Ham & Cheese 
• Super Sushi Wednesday 

– Various flavours available  
– See QuickCliq for options and prices 
• Pizza Thursday $4.00 

– Canteen-made 
– Cheese OR BBQ Chicken 
• Burger Friday $4.50 

– Beef OR Chicken 
– Served with lettuce, tomato & cheese  
– Tomato or BBQ sauce optional 

If you have any suggestions, ideas or you 
are able to volunteer please contact canteen 
admin at canteen@wppc.com.au 
Please check the current roster regularly for 
any planned closures. This is sent weekly 
with the term planner or newsletter and is 
also on the Facebook parents page. 
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